IC Finance Committee minutes from special meeting on 4-3-25 at 3:00 pm

Present at the meeting were Father Ahn, Doyle Pearl, John Simecka, Claire Pearl & Steve Denton.

Also at the meeting was Mike Trausch from the Parish Council and Cole Bachamp from The Trust Company

Father opened with Prayer at 3:02pm

Cole gave us an update on the Harriet Tangye Trust fund. Income earned in 2024 from the trust is \$37,513.

Since 2020 we have drawn \$230,000 from the trust for various improvement projects. We have not drawn any out for this year yet. We have until September of the following year to use it as needed.

Some of the Artifacts from Holy Cross Church are displayed in the Family Hall. The pictures, trophies and other articles are being video digitized on a documentary at the St Mary Indian Pay Station Museum

As of 4-2-25 we have received \$206,711 in cash & pledges received from our parishioners, for the window renovation project.

Mike Trausch gave us an update on what topics the Parish Council is working on. The need to emphasize what the proper use is for the Cry Room is for parents and adults with small children and not just seating for anyone. Trying to determine if there is a need for expansion of the cry room and/or extra bathrooms.

Father Ahn closed with a prayer.

Steve Denton,

Secretary of Finance Council